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Newsletter

Dear Residents:

I hope that you are enjoying the first signs of spring! It is always an
exciting time of year as the sun shines and the trees and flowers start to
bloom. As the weather begins to warm, drivers need to be aware of the
children playing outside, bicyclists and pedestrians. Our Service
Department will soon be out planting, watering and making exterior
repairs to Village buildings this spring. We strive to make our
community an inclusive and attractive place to live. The Village is
grateful to Republic Services for the donation of the mulch that the Village can provide to
you. The branch chipping service will be starting the 3rd Monday of each month. Both
programs will help beautify your yard. We encourage you take advantage of these
wonderful programs.

Mayor Mark A. Cegelka "

Other programs I hope you take advantage are the Household Hazardous Waste Collection
and Document Shredding that will be held August 17th. These two worthwhile programs
are important to ensure that waste products are removed properly from your home and to
prevent identity theft. These will take place on the same day as the Community Garage
Sale. Look for more information inside this newsletter. Please note that there will be
changes to the annual Community Garage Sale which will be held on August 17th. The
Recreation Committee is hoping that these changes will make it easier for you to
participate in the event.

The schedule for the Summer Concerts Series at Avery Park has been set!  The first
concert is June 9th. T want to personally invite you to attend and enjoy the music with
family and friends in a beautiful comfortable setting. The list of all the summer concerts is
in this newsletter along with the annual Family Movie Night in the park (July 27th), so
mark your calendars now.

I am happy to announce that in an article posted on Cleveland.com, by Niche, a ranking
and review company, determined that Glenwillow is one of the top places in Northeast
Ohio to live and raise a family. Glenwillow was ranked the third top choice of all the
communities in the study. The study evaluated factors such as cost of living, home values,
public schools, crime, walkability and diversity. Thank you to all who live and work in the
Village to help make this a great place.

On behalf of Village Council and our staff, we wish for all our residents, a safe and healthy
spring season. As always, if there is anything I can to do assist you or your family or, if
you see something that needs attention, please don’t hesitate to reach out. Please feel free
to give me a call or send me an email.

Mark A. Cegelka, Mayor



GLENWILLOW RESIDENT, SAMUEL OGUNTOYINBO,
A SENIOR AT SOLON HIGH SCHOOL AND SON OF IMMIGRANTS,
WAS NAMED 11TH GRAND PRIZE WINNER!

Congratulations to Samuel Oguntoyinbo, a Glenwillow resident and a Senior at Solon High
School. Samuel was named the 11th Grand Prize Winner at the Maltz Museum of Jewish
Heritage’s 11th annual Stop The Hate Youth Speakout for his essay. The contest focused on
students speaking out in support of diversity and inclusion. Samuel’s essay was selected
from thousands of essays. The grand prize was a scholarship worth $40,000. Samuel is a
member of the Academic College, Science Olympiad, and Mock Trial teams. An
enthusiastic student of both biology and English, he intends to study neuroscience and
comparative literature at Yale University.

Again, congratulations to Samuel on this great honor and achievement. We wish you all
the best and may you be an inspiration for others as you move forward with your life.

Read on to read Samuel’s award winning essay:

He thumbed through the wad of bills, mouthing the numbers almost silently, until he caught me staring at him.
Starting again, he counted to four, out loud this time, slowly, deliberately, almost mockingly.

“Then add the one I paid you, and it makes five. And that’s how you make change, boy, I blinked twice, taken
aback, and froze for a second as the pale customer sauntered off, proud of himself for having taught me a
valuable “lesson.”

Throughout my life, I’ve found myself in these unsettling situations, forced to determine whether a line was
crossed, and often doomed to wonder whether it even matters. A crippling sense of powerlessness has washed
over me time and time again, as I feel powerless to change who I am as a black man, powerless to speak to the
ignorance of the bigoted, powerless to free myself from the suffocating presence of deep-seated prejudice. Like
a virus injecting its noxious DNA into its host, prejudice often threatens to infect me with its self-destructive
ideas. It tells me that I have simply drawn the genetic short straw and was cursed with blackness, an unfortunate
quality that makes me something less than a human being.

I've always loved words; their power and nuance make them incredibly versatile tools of expression. Every
word has different connotations, associations, “shades of meaning,” when viewed from different perspectives, a
complexity that can be as destructive as it is beautiful . Take the word “black,” for example. In a dictionary, it is
simply the absence of visual light. In my mind, it is a part of my identity and that of my family. In a mind left
vulnerable by ignorance and corrupted by hatred, however, it is a dirty word, representative of something lesser,
something other, something that should be met with derision and repulsion, fear, and hate. These associations
flash through a person’s mind almost instantaneously, but they arise from a predetermined set of beliefs — the
framework for what we call prejudice. This was what I had experienced at work, what I feel when I notice
cautious eyes following me through a room, or when I hear someone speak slowly, as to a child, when
addressing me.
A}

These issues are almost endemic to the society we live in. However, that doesn’t make speaking out futile or
unnecessary. This fall, my school’s Mock Trial team, a club I help lead, worked to raise money for the Ohio
Innocence Project, an organization that provides legal representation for unjustly imprisoned individuals, a
disproportionate number of whom are black. Through the fundraiser, I engaged in meaningful conversations
about race with classmates and staff, finding that everyone had much more common ground than they expected.
I believe that once we educate others and reinforce our shared humanity, we can do away with much of the

ignorance, bigotry, and hatred that plague us as a society. While this is much easier said than done, the

pursuit of this goal is well worth the work it entails.



SAVE THE DATE!

COMMUNITY GARAGE SALE
SATURDAY AUGUST 17™ 9AM UNTIL 2PM

The Village will be hosting a Village Wide
Community Garage Sale in coordination with Oakwood Village.

All households are welcome and encouraged to participate.

If you have things to sell or looking for a good buy, join us in the Glenwillow/Oakwood Community Garage
Sale. You may set up your display at your own home. Ads will be placed in the local papers and maps will be
drawn up showing all the homes who are participating. The maps will available for anyone who would like to
locate all participants and do some shopping.

If you would like to set up a display at your home, you must contact Lori at Village Hall by August 9th so we
may place your address on the list to be added to the map. Please call 440-232-8788 or email
Ipepera@glenwillow-oh.gov

The Village is also holding the Hazardous Waste Collection and Shredding on this date. More
information is inside this newsletter.

If you are a vendor, you are welcome to participate too. There is no fee.

The Village will advertise the Garage Sale in the
Solon Sun Times & Plain Dealer

For more information and to

register, pl il Lori at:

Ipepera@glenwillow-oh.gov
Or call the Village Hall at 440-232-8788

RESIDENTIAL KNOX BOX PROGRAM

The Residential Knox Box program entails the provision of a metal box that is secured with a key lock. The
Oakwood Village Fire Department maintains the only key to the Knox Box which opens the secure box. The
Knox Box is positioned on the entrance door of the home that is intended for normal access. The key for this
entrance door is stored inside the locked Knox Box. A sticker to identify the presence of the Knox Box is
placed on doors and/or windows of the home to notify emergency responders that a Knox Box is in use.

Eligibility to Participate in the Knox Box Program

* Resident'of Glenwillow e Agree to participate in program
e Permanent or temporary medical disability e Sign application and release form
o Spend all or a substantial majority of day alone at home e Participation of eligible residents is at no charge

Non-eligible residents may obtain a Knox Box by paying a $150.00 refundable deposit to the Oakwood
Village Fire Department.

Applications for participation in the Residential Knox Box Program may be obtained by calling Lori at
Glenwillow Village Hall: 440-232-8788 Or online at: www.glenwillow-oh.gov @
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HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE
COLLECTION DAY
SATURDAY MAY 17TH
9:00 AM TO 1:00 PM

The Village will be holding a Household Hazardous Waste
Collection Day on Saturday, May 17th. This event is an
opportunity to dispose of household materials that are not to be
disposed of with your regular rubbish collection.

Below is a list of material that will be
accepted and not accepted at this collection. Please bring all
items you would like disposed of to 29555 Pettibone Road
between 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM. For more
information please contact Service Director Sam Scaffide at
440-232-8788 Ext. 116 or email

sscaffide@glenwillow-oh.gov
or Daryl Schultz at 440-232-8788- Ext 119 or email

dschultz@glenwillow-oh.gov
* If you are a Senior Citizen and need help in disposing of your Hazard-
ous Waste, please contact the Service Department

RECYCLING
— V7

Drop off location:

Service Garage

9955 haiihohe Raad
9:00 AM to 1:00 PM

Household materials

accepted
Oil or solvent-based paint,
sealers, primers, or coatings
(aerosols or liquids)
Varnishes, polyurethanes,
shellacs
Paint thinner, mineral spirits,
turpentine
Pesticides, herbicides,
fungicides
Caustic household cleaners
Pool chemicals
Automotive fluids, motor oil,
car batteries
Adhesives, roof tar, driveway
sealer
Kerosene, gasoline, lighter
fluid

Materials NOT accepted
at this collection

Latex paint

o Explosives, gun powder,
ammunition, flares

e Medical waste,
pharmaceuticals, medicine,
sharps

e Radioactive waste
(i.e. smoke detectors)
Appliances

e Business or commercial
waste

(To dispose of these materials
please contact Sam Scaffide or
Daryl Schultz)



NATIVE SEED SALE

Planting native plants can improve the curb appeal of a home, boost its resale

value, all while protecting our environment with their long root systems which
hold in soil, slow stormwater runoff and provide vital food and habitat for

birds, insect pollinators and many other species.
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Native seed paCketS for Sale (each seed packet covers 250 sq. feet)

MESIC WOODLAND EDGE - Have a shady spot in your yard and don't know what to do with it? This Mesic
Woodland Edge packet is perfect for that area where you don't think anything will grow. All of the species in this mix
are native to Ohio and are commonly found on woodland edges and in open meadows. Lower light levels are wel-
come. Performs well in areas that are not too wet or dry. ;

RATN GARDEN - The Rain Garden native seed mix is composed of native grasses and wildflowers that can tolerate
wet events and dry areas based on season and the amount of rainfall. Also filters stormwater runoff. The mix contains
grasses, grass-like species and wildflowers. Beneficial and beautiful, the Rain Garden creates diverse color and is at-
tractive to butterflies and hummingbirds.

EASTERN GREAT LAKES NATIVE POLLINATOR - Bring back the pollinators with a mix especially designed
for Ohio, Indiana, Western Pennsylvania and Western New York. Mostly Wildflowers, this mix is designed to give
pollinators a place to stop all season long and are regionally adapted and open pollinated. We've partnered with
The Xerces Society and this neonicotinoid and pesticide free mix has their seal of approval.

BUTTERFLY /HUMMINGREIRD - It doesn't get better than this mix for attracting butterflies and hummingbirds.
The three different species of milkweed contained in this mix are host plants for the migrating Monarch butterfly.
Watch in amazement as they complete their life cycle on these plants and use them as a source of nectar. Humming-
birds will love the bright: colors and tubular flowers. The grasses contained in this packet add structure and diversity.

MESTC ANNUAL/PERENNIAL FORBS - This mix is strictly wildflowers designed to provide first year color giving
the perennials time to establish underneath.

ANNUAL SEED MIX - This annual wildflower mix is composed of four native prairie flowers and two introduced
specids. It is great for quick.color and can be used along or to augment existing areas for additional color.

All seed packets are $15, except the Annual Seed Mix, $12

cuyahaoga w
SOILEWATER

conservation district

Seeds can be purchased on our website at
www. cuyahogaswed.org or by calling 216/524-6580, ext. 1005




Woestern Reserve Land Conservancy

land = people = community

TINKER’S CREEK CONSERVATION CORRIDOR EXPANDS

Western Reserve Land Conservancy recently partnered with the Village of Glenwillow to conserve 35 acres and
nearly half a mile of Tinker’s Creek, the largest tributary to the Cuyahoga River.

Importantly, the conservation and creation of Tinker’s Creek Preserve 1l not only supports the health of the
watershed, but also the health of the local community.

Tinkers Creek Preserve Il is an important addition to nearby established parks like the 2,290-acre Cleveland
Metroparks Bedford Reservation as well as three additional properties owned by the Village of Glenwillow that
total nearly 60 acres. This includes the 17.5-acre Tinker’s Creck Preserve I created by the Land Conservancy and
the Village in 2014.

According to Mayor Mark Cegelka, the corridor of conservation properties will support potential trail
connections and an expanded greenway network that will connect Cleveland Metroparks to the heart of Village
“It is a testament to our partners that they could see the future potential of this property for conservation and the
Clean Ohio officials’ vision that they supported this project,” said Cegelka. “When constructed, the proposed
trail will allow connections to be made from other trails throughout the entire region.”

“The project is a critical element to a world-class trail system in the Village that will ultimately benefit the
community for years to come. It has been a pleasure to help facilitate the exemplary vision of Mayor Cegelka
and the Village administration,” explained Joe Leslie, vice president of real estate for the Land Conservancy.
Completing Tinkers Creek Preserve Il required the Land Conservancy to flex its expertise in complex land
acquisition and conservation funding strategies. The Land Conservancy team negotiated with several
landowners, secured critical Clean Ohio
Conservation Funding on behalf of the Village of
Glenwillow, coordinated all legal documents, and
more to ensure the conservation of five separate
parcels.

Leslie aned, “No matter how complex these

transactions can be, our goal is simple: conserve land PSS
for people in an effort to support healthy and thriving g :
communities.”
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VILLAGE OF GLENWILLOW
*RESIDENTIAL MULCH PROGRAM*

THIS IS IN ADDITION TO THE FREE MUCLH
PROGRAM OFFERED TO VILLAGE RESIDENTS

We have negotiated a discounted rate with Savarino Brothers in Oakwood Village for the Village of Glenwillow
residents. When residents call to order and pay for their mulch, they must be sure they are getting the discount.
The Service Department will check with Savarino’s weekly for any and all Friday deliveries. FREE DELIVERY
ON FRIDAYS ONLY by the Service Department. For, all other days, the delivery charge below will apply.

Savarino Brothers Garden Center
24670 Broadway Ave,
Oakwood Village, OH 44146
440-439-5358

GLENWILLOW RESIDENT PRICE

BLACK MULCH $28.00
CHOCOLATE MULCH $28.00
RED MULCH $29.00
HARDWOOD MULCH $21.00
SWEET PEET $39.00
TOP SOIL $31.95

DELIVERY CHARGE $29.00
(FREE IF DELIVERED ON FRIDAY)
If you have any questions please contact Service Director Sam Scaffide at:
440-232-8788 Ext 116 or email sscaffide@ glenwillow-oh.gov
Or /
Assistant Service Director Daryl Schultz at:
440-232-8788 Ext 119 or email dschultz@glenwillow-oh.gov

Or Lori at Village Hall Monday thru Friday 8:30 AM-4:30 PM 440-232-8788

: VILLAGE OF GLENWILLOW COMMUNITY GARDENS
The Village has developed a Community Garden for residents who would like to plant a vegetable garden over the
spring and summer. The Service Department will see that each plot of land is tilled initially and then each
participating resident will be responsible for planting, watering, weeding and harvesting the crops. The Village will
supply a water source near the garden area. The gardens are located at 28875 Pettibone Road.

If you would like to reserve a plot or are interested in more information about participating in the

Community Gardens, please call Lori at Village Hall at 440-232-8788
o or email Ipepera@glenwillow-oh.gov



ATTENTION ALL RESIDENTS

THE VILLAGE OF GLENWILLOW IS OFFERING
A SECURE SHREDDING SOLUTION
TO ALL RESIDENTS

On Saturday August 17th the Village will provide an on-site secure shredding vehicle. This will provide residents
the opportunity to bring materials that are personal and confidential to the site to have it shredded while they watch.

WHY IS THIS IMPORTANT?
To provide a way to avoid identity theft. A breach of someone’s identity can have a great impact on personal
wealth along with the added cost to re-establish one’s identity & credit issues that arise.

When: Saturday August 17, 2019

Time: 9:00 AM until 1:00 PM
Where: Shredding will be in the Village Hall parking lot. Signs will be posted.
SOLID WASTE DISTRICT

This service is FREE to all residents made possible with Grant funding provided by: C Cuyahoga County

THIS IS IN CONJUCTION WITH THE HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE COLLECTION DAY!
For more information please contact Lori Pepera at 440-232-8788 or email Ipepera@glenwillow-oh.gov

FREE CURBSIDE BRANCH CHIPPING SERVICE
WILL TAKE PLACE THE THIRD MONDAY OF EVERY MONTH STARTING IN MAY!

The Village of Glenwillow will be offering free curbside branch chipping collection to the residents of
Glenwillow the third Monday of every month from May through October.

Please have your tree trimmings set out no later than 8:00AM on the scheduled Monday mornings.

PLEASE NOTE THE REQUIREMENTS FOR THE CHIPPER:

No Stumps — No Roots — No Foreign Matter Separate small from large branches
Nothing larger than 7 inches in diameter Face “Cut End” of branches towards the road
Cut “Y” Shaped Branches in Two Free of Poison Ivy

No Firewood — No logs less than 4 feet long

' For more information please contact Service Director Sam Scaffide.

Phone: 440-232-8788 Ext. 116
E-mail: sscaffide@glenwillow-oh.gov
Or Daryl Schultz
Phone: 440-232-8788 Ext. 119
E-mail: dschultz@glenwillow-oh.gov |

Curbside collections will take place the third Monday of every month May -October @
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LEASH LAW

N

All dogs, regardless of age,
breed or size, must be on a
leash when walking. Dogs are
not permitted to run loose upon any public
place. Owners must also keep their dogs
physically confined or restrained on private
property by a leash, tether, adequate fence,
supervision or secure enclosure to prevent
escape. The intent of this law is to protect the
health and safety of the public and to protect
your pet..
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HELMET SMART CAMPAIGN

The Glenwillow Police Department is %
proud to be participating in the
Helmet Smart campaign again this
year. Through this campaign, we are
encouraging parents to take an active role in their children’s
safety by encouraging them to wear bike helmets when riding.

Officers will be issuing a “Safety Citation” when they witness a
child wearing a safety helmet. Present the Safety Citation, along
with the coupon card at the Oakwood Village McDonald’s for a
FREE ice cream cone! The bearer of the Safety Citation is also
eligible for a drawing for bicycles from AAA.

Remember, your child’s bicycle is a vehicle, not a toy. Use of
helmets can prevent a tragic life-long injury to your children.
Only through your active involvement will your children form
the helmet habit every time they ride their bicycles.

encounter on our way.

* Always check your blind spots!
e Be extra cautious when passing
 Use your turn signal

 Maintain an adequate distance

WATCH FOR MOTORCYCLES

As drivers of cars, trucks, vans, and SUV’s, we have the responsibility not only to share the
road, but also to take proactive measures to increase the safety of motorcycle riders who we

Things Every Driver Should Know About Sharing the Road with Motorcycles

» Increase your following distance at night
e Be aware of weather conditions
e Obey all posted traffic signs and signals

Remember, there is no such thing as a “fender-bender” for a motorcycle rider. They are completely exposed. Most
multi-vehicle accidents involving motorcycles cause serious or fatal injuries to the riders.

PARKING REMINDER

There is NO PARKING on any
residential street here in the
Village. If you are having a party,
work done on your home, special
event or visitors, please contact

RESIDENTIAL ADDRESSES

The weather has finally taken a turn for the better!
While you begin to tackle your outdoor

projects, our Public Safety .
Responders have a request.
Please be sure your address

the Police Department for

be sure to park on the side of the street opposite

@ and school buses to get through safely.
10

parking permission. When permission is granted,

from the fire hydrants. Parking on both sides of the
street makes it difficult for emergency vehicles

is clearly labeled on your
mailbox or support post so
they are easily seen.
This is especially 7
helpful at night or in =
inclement weather.

We appreciate your assistance!




COMMUNITY POLICING CLICK IT OR TICKET CAMPAIGN

Now that winter is over, officers will Seatbelts can help save lives.

be out patrolling the residential areas They are important safety

in our special bobcat unit and patrol features that, like air bags, help to

bike. Kids, be on the look-out for us! protect a driver or passenger '

Make sure you come out and say hello. involved in a crash. Those who

We are looking forward to seeing you do not wear their seatbelts put

and hearing all about your summer themselves at greater risk of severe injury or even death

plans and activities. Officer’s will also According to NHTSA, more than 15,000 lives are saved each year
be passing out special treats! in the U.S. because drivers and passengers were buckled up.

Click It or Ticket is a national safety campaign aimed at
increasing the use of seat belts. This campaign will run from May
20th through June 2nd. Glenwillow Police will give extra special
attention to drivers during this time. Remember, Click It

or Ticket!!

APPLIANCE TURN-IN PROGRAM

FirstEnergy’s Ohio utilities will pick up and recycle your old
refrigerator or freezer and you’ll get $50.
\

Getting rid of your old fridge or freezer couldn’t be easier. We’ll pick up
and recycle your old fridge or freezer and you’ll get $50. Plus you can
save up to $150 a year in reduced energy costs. Recycle a working room
air conditioner or dehumidifier along with a qualifying refrigerator or
freezer and you’ll get an additional $25 per unit.

Program Guidelines

» Must be an electric customer of FirstEnergy’s Ohio utilities

* You must own the appliance(s)

» Refrigerators and freezers must be 10 — 30 cu. ft., plugged in, and operating (cooling) at the time of the
scheduled pickup ;

» Limit of two refrigerators/freezers plus up to two room air conditioners/dehumidifiers per calendar year*
* Your incentive will be mailed to you 4-6 weeks after pickup of appliance(s)

e Please note that this is NOT an appliance replacement program. Your old appliance will be removed and
recycled in an environmentally friendly manner and will not be replaced with a new appliance.

To sign up call 1-855-485-7463

(W



SVUMWER CONCERT SERIES A01T

CONCERTS ARE HELD AT THE GAZEBO BEHIND VILLAGE CENTER

Sunday, June 9th 5-7pm

The Townsmen Orchestra

One of Northeast Ohio's oldest and continuously performing big bands. Some of the best jazz musicians in
Cleveland have played with the Townsmen Orchestra at one time or another.

Proudly Sponsored by Waste Management

Sunday, June 30th 5-7pm

Shady Drive

Shady Drive’s recipe begins with a strong base of 60’s and 70’s rock ‘n’ roll, then a helping of guitar-based
blues and a pinch of today’s more popular modern rock acts.

Proudly Sponsored by The Law Firm Matty, Henrickson & Greve LI

Sunday, July 14th14th 5-7pm
Blu Monsoon
A band dedicated to creating original music that has broad appeal without being cliché or predictable.

Saturday, July 27th -Movie in the Park

Activities begin at 7:00 p.m. 7

A Free for all Movie in the Park! A Movie will be shown on a giant inflatable screen at the Donald Norman
Payne Recreation Complex. Fun activities for all ages are being planned before the movie begins. Movie will

be shown at dusk.
Proudly Sponsored by NOPEC

Sunday, July 28th 5-7 pm

Eli’s Coming

A tribute to Three Dog Night, plus great horn section favorites, like Chicago, Southside Johnny, The Grass
Roots, and many more.

Proudly Sponsored by Chagrin Valley Engineering

Sunday, August 11th 5-7pm

Dom & Russ

Dom and Russ are a Singing and Entertainment Dynamic Duo. They perform music from: Sinatra, Dean,
Darin, Manilow, Diamond, Richie, Motown, Pop, Rock and more while entertaining and including the
audience with skits, humor and banter. They have been called by many as the "Modern Day Rat Pack".

Saturday, August 17th 9am-2pm
Community Garage Sale
Household Hazardous Waste Collection and Free Document Shredding 9am-1pm

Sunday, August 25th 5-7pm

Prime Time Big Band
Compromised of 18 musicians in the instrumentation of the classic big bands

()



PROPOSED PETTIBONE ROAD PARK
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s M Cenwilow | Pettibone Road Park Master Plan

In 2016, the Village entered into an agreement with Republic Services and the Cuyahoga
County Land Bank to demolish seven houses along Pettibone Road between Austin Powder
Drive and Cochran Road. These seven houses owned by Republic Services were vacant
and had fallen into a state of disrepair. The Village investigated the cost for renovation
which would have been over $30,000 for each home. The cost for this demolition was
covered by a grant from the Land Bank.

As part of the agreement, once the houses were demolished, Republic Services was to donate
1.76 acres of land to the Village for the purpose of creating a public park. The ownership
was transferred in 2018. Since the transfer, the Village has been working with our Engineer
and Landscape Architect to create a Master Plan for this park, known as the Pettibone Road
Park. This concept map is the latest version for the park. Planned amenities at the park
include a parking lot, picnic shelter, entertainment gazebo, restrooms, and a Veterans
Memorial honoring all five segments of our county’s military. We recently have had
conversations with the Wheeling & Lake Erie Railroad about moving the historic train depot,
built circa 1893, to the park, though negotiations are ongoing. As of now, the picnic shelter
and the parking lot has been built.  Look for more amenities to the park next year.

()



WHO ARE MY ELECTED REPRESENTATIVES?

Here is a list of your elected representatives from the state of Ohio, Cuyahoga County, and the
Village of Glenwillow.

County Executive — Armond Budish (216) 443-7178
County Council District 6 - Jack Schron (216) 698-2016
Congressional District 11 — Rep. Marcia Fudge (216)-522-4900
State of Ohio State Senator — District 24 — Matt Dolan (614) 466-8056
State of Ohio Representative — District 6 — Phillip Robinson (614) 644-6041
Glenwillow Mayor — Mark A. Cegelka (440) 232-8788
Glenwillow Council

Don Banas, Vice Mayor

Jeff Adie

Larry Sylver

Gurvis Smith

Barbara DiBacco
Anthony DiCarlo

Jeffrey L. Adie
Council Member (Ward 1)
jadie@glenwillow-oh.gov

Larry E. Sylver
Council Member (Ward 1)
Isylver@glenwillow-oh.gov

Barbara J. DiBacco
Council Member (Ward 2)
bdibacco@glenwillow-oh.gov

Anthony DeCarlo
Council Member (Ward 2)
adecarlo@glenwillow-oh.gov

Donald E. Banas
Council Member (Ward 3)
dbanas@glenwillow-ch.gov

Gurvis L. Smith
Council Member (Ward 3)
gsmith@glenwillow-oh.gov




DON’T FORGET TO GET YOUR DOG LICENSE ANNUALLY.

Having a license for your dog isn’t only a law, but it’s also a lost dog's ticket home! When your dog has its
license attached to its collar, its assigned license number is all that is necessary for our Office to identify the
dog's owner. If you do not buy your dog’s license during this renewal period, Ohio law requires a late fee equal
to the cost of the license. There are no provisions in the law to waive the fee.

The Cuyahoga County Fiscal Officer has several options for the purchase of your new or renewal dog licenses:
purchase online, visit a Neighborhood Location, or download the PDF application located on the county’s web
page and to mail your check or money order made payable to Cuyahoga County Treasurer. Locally, you can
purchase a dog license at: Pet Supplies Plus, 34370 Aurora Road, Solon, (440) 498-1250.

“Ohio law requires owners of dogs to renew their dog license each year between December st
and January 31st.”

* One Year licenses (expiring January 31, 2020) - $20.00

o Three Year licenses (expiring January 31, 2022) - $60.00

e Permanent licenses (no expiration date) - $200.00
Three Year and Permanent licenses are NOT available for purchase at all Neighborhood Locations, only online
or at the Cuyahoga County Animal Shelter and the Cuyahoga County Administrative Headquarters You may

also print out the interactive Dog License Application on the county website.

After January 31st, a penalty fee of $20 will be assessed on the purchase of One Year, Three Year, and
Permanent licenses for all dogs older than three months of age.

The penalty can be avoided if you purchase the dog license immediately upon acquiring the dog. After the
renewal period of December 1st through January 31st, a penalty will be assessed for all dogs licensed that are
older than three months of age and have been owned for more than 30 days. To purchase a dog license after the

open renewal period, you must —

vl

do it in person at the Cuyahoga
County Administrative
Headquarters or at the
Cuyahoga County Animal
Shelter.

There are no provisions in the
law to waive the fee. Dog
owners with questions may
contact the County Treasurer’s ==
office at 216-443-7010.




29555 Pettibone Road Glenwillow, Oh 44139

440.232.8788 Fax 440.735.9298
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Village Council Meetings
All meetings start at 7:00 pm

May lst e May 15th
June 5th e July 17th
September 4th ¢ September 18th

Architectural Review Board
Starts at 5:30 pm &
Planning Commission
Starts at 6:00 pm

May 15th
June 19th ¢ July 17th
August 21st e September 18th

All meetings are open to the public.

Check our Website for an

agenda of each meeting at
www.glenwillow-oh.gov

Contact Information - Mayor and Administrative Staff
Mark A. Cegelka - Mayor (W) 440-232-8788 x 102
mcegelka@glenwillow-oh.gov (Direct) 440-232-8737
John M. Veres - Finance Director
jveres24@yahoo.com (W) 440-232-8788
Mark B. Marong - Law Director
(W) 216-621-6570
Michael E. Henry - Village Engineer
(W) 440-439-1999 x 814

mmarong @mhglegal .com

henry @cvelimited.com

Michael Megyesi - Chief of Police
mmegyesi@ glenwillow-oh.gov
Bob Rodic - Building Official
brodic@glenwillow-oh.gov

(W) 440-232-8788 x 107

(W) 440-232-4380 x 120
Peggy Spraggins - Economic Development Director
pspraggins@glenwillow-oh.gov (W) 440-232-8788
Sam Scaffide - Service Director
sscaffide@glenwillow-oh.gov
A&S Animal Control

REGULAR BUSINESS HOURS, call the Glenwillow Police

(W) 440-23248788 x 116

* Department 440-232-8787 | 9am-4pm

AFTER HOURS, for emergencies only, call the Solon Police
Department non-emergency at 440-349-1234



